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WhaT hAVe wE BeEn LeArNinG tHis WEek?

Year 1 have been using repeated addition 
and adding equal groups, in Maths. In 
English, they have been exploring the 
example text ‘Black Rock’ by using hot 
seating, drama and freeze frames. 
In Foundation, Year 1 have been looking 
at the materials used to make flags. This 
has influenced their design process. 

H

This week, Year 3 have been writing 
an information leaflet about 

rainforests.  In Maths, they have 
been learning about measuring and 
calculating length and perimeter. In 
Science, they looked at pollination 
and seed dispersal in detail.  They 

made up actions to help them 
remember the difficult vocabulary 

words. 

In Year 4, we have been absolutely 
outstanding with our decimals work! 
Children are able to order and compare a 
variety of decimals confidently and 
independently. In English, we have been 
creating our own setting poems based on 
the sea. In Foundation, we created a 
facebook page for Jacques Cousteau 
focusing on his key interests and events in 
his life!

This week in Year 2 we have continued 
looking at time for Maths. In English, 
we have been looking at the story of 
Rosie Revere- Engineer. We also 
further explored the example text. In 
Foundation, we started a new topic all 
about Puppets! In Science, we looked 
at what animals need in order to 
survive.

This week in Reception we have been 
focusing on writing instructions on ‘how to 
make a jam sandwich’. To conclude the topic 
we made jam sandwiches in class. In Maths 
we learnt the Days of the week and Months of 
the year and answered questions using the 
key words: before,after, next, first, last, 
yesterday,today,tomorrow. We read the story 
‘The Hungry Caterpillar’ to help us with the 
days of the week.

This week in Preschool, we learned 
the names of the different types of 
water transportation. Next, in 
Phonics, we discovered a new sound; 
the “b” sound and words that begin 
with it. Finally, in Maths, we learned 
different ways to represent the 
number 10.



This week, Year 5 has been analysing and 
learning about the features of a survival 
guide; we introduced our new topic with a 
series of exciting puzzles in English. In 
maths, we have concluded our learning on 
shape and we are now beginning to learn 
about coordinates, position and direction. In 
science, we have learned about the human 
timeline and different stages of life.

This week in Year 6, we have been 
calculating the interior angles inside a 
triangle. In English, we have been using 
drama to describe a scene from our new 
book. In Science, we have been identifying 
the habitats of different animals and their 
adaptive traits. Lastly, in Foundation, we 
have been learning about the beliefs of the 
Ancient Greeks!

Year 1: Has been learning to write basic 
description about the parts of the body 
using singular and plural
Year 2: Has been learning to describe the 
animal park using numbers, singular and 
plural.
Year 3: Has been learning to describe pets.
Year 4: Has been learning to describe the 
character using the verb Ser.
Year 5: Has been learning to describe their 
bedroom.
Year 6: Has been learning the parts of the 
city.

This week Primary students have been 
playing musical instruments and games. 
We are learning about musical notation, 
elements of music and famous 
composers, also listening to great 
classical pieces. Students have been 
practising singing different melodies with 
SolFa hand signs. Pupils practised 
''Good morning'', ''Heat waves'', ''Dance 
monkey'' ''Believer'' ''Eye of the tiger'' 
songs

These children 
have had their 
birthday this 

week

Ali CEmiL kARas
ZakIR haMAd
NatHAn GoIs

AdaM rEHmaNI akThAR

WB 22.5.22- STEM Week

Wb 29th May- Assessments and 
Exams commence

Wb 5th June- Reports published

Wb 12th June- Parent consultations.

Thursday 23rd June- School closes for 
summer.
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Congratulations to Yasmine in 4D Penguin Class.

This week, we have been focusing on self-confidence. Yasmine is 

someone who demonstrates this daily while maintaining her 

ability to be kind, helpful and polite. A worthy recipient of this 

prestigious award.



Year 2
Zaynab Rizwan

Year 3
Maryam Ali

Year 4
Sophia Siddique

Year 5
Branden Thomasz

Year 6
Jassim Al Jabir



We have noticed recently that some food items have started 
appearing in children’s lunchboxes. We are a healthy eating 
school, and certain food groups, ones high in fat and sugar, 
should be avoided. See the below examples. Any food 
containing nuts must not be brought to school as we have 
several children who are severely allergic to nuts.

1D - Bat Class

This week it was the turn of 
children in our D classes to 
come to celebration assembly 
to receive their 100% 
attendance certificates.


